May 12, 2003

Via fax

Lisa Burcham
Director, DC Historic Preservation Office

801 North Capitol Street, NE
Washington, DC 20002
Re:  Demolition permit (326 12th Street, NE)

Dear Ms. Burcham,

At its regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on May 8, 2003, ANC 6A voted to support the above referenced permit for demolition of the existing “non-contributing” structure at 326 12th St, NE.
This application was discussed in detail at a meeting of the ANC’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee on April 29, 2003. The committee heard from the owner of this property on plans to demolish the existing 5 unit apartment building. The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter of support for demolition of the existing building to the Historic Preservation Office.  This recommendation was accepted at the May 8, 2003 ANC 6A public meeting.
The ANC understands that the owner plans to construct 5 condo units with 5 parking spaces, but is still in discussions with the Historic Preservation Office on the design of the façade, the setback from the sidewalk, and location of parking. Several neighboring properties expressed support for demolishing the existing building, but also expressed concerns about the construction process for the new building and changes in its footprint in relation to their properties. The owner stated his willingness to work with residents of neighboring properties to address their concerns. The ANC will need to hear a more detailed presentation on the new building before taking a position on the new construction.

If you have questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice, Chair of the ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee at 544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Michel Regignano, 326 12th Street, NE

